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Changed traffic conditions at Fish 
River Bridge in O’Connell from 
Monday 11 November 

 
November 2024 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and 
pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW will be carrying  
out investigation work near  
Fish River Bridge in O’Connell.  

What work are we doing?  

The work will involve drilling a number of 
boreholes on the bank and within the waterway of 
the Fish River to help inform potential foundation 
and design options for a pedestrian bridge.   

To make the area safe for work, we will also 
undertake vegetation clearing on the banks of 
the river. 

When we’ll be working 
Work will commence from Monday 11 November 
2024, and is expected to take up to six weeks to 
complete, weather permitting. 

Working hours are 7am to 6pm, Monday to 
Friday. 

Traffic changes 
There will be some temporary traffic changes to 
ensure the work zone is safe.  

Temporary traffic signals and a reduced speed 
limit of 40 km/hr will be in place during work 
hours for the safety of workers and motorists.  

Outside work hours, traffic signals will not be in 
place and the speed will revert to the posted 
speed limit. 

Please keep to the speed limits and follow the 
direction of traffic controllers and signs.  

What this will mean for you 
You may notice: 

• Traffic control in the area  

• Reduced speed limits 

• Some noise from plant and equipment 

• A section of Hassall Park will be closed during 
the work. 

Managing our impacts 
We aim to manage our work to avoid impacts to 
the community and the environment.  

This includes: 

• Reducing noise as much as possible by 
working in stages 

• Turning off plant when not in use. 
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Location of work area  

  
To help us keep you informed, you can register 
your details with us by emailing 
western.projects@transport.nsw.gov.au or  
calling 1800 167 499 for more information. 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 167 499  
 

 

 

western.projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

51 – 55 Currajong Street  
PARKES, NSW 2870 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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